










1. CALL TO ORDER

The Centre Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on Tuesday, May 5, 2020 by teleconference due to COVID-19 pandemic the meeting is open to the public via conference call only in accordance with the Governor’s Declaration of a State of Emergency for the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania due to a public health emergency dated March 6, 2020. Chairman Colin Reynolds moved to call the meeting to order at 7:01 pm, Also present were Supervisor Ricky Burkholder Jr., Vice Chairman Jeremy Lockridge, Secretary Diana McPherson

A list of all participants is on file at the township office.


2.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES/ TREASURER REPORT

Upon a Reynolds/Lockridge motion, the board unanimously voted to approve the April 7, 2020 regular meeting minutes 

      Upon a Reynolds/Lockridge motion the board unanimously approves the treasurer’s
      report as presented to the board for review

3.  VISITORS

4.  ROAD REPORT
Flooding was an issue this week due to rain, Dix Hill Bridge, the surrounding blacktop was fixed
Okefenoke Road, where gabion baskets are, the last basket was starting to fall in, so Monday Dale, Jeremy, Colin, and Brian went out and fixed it
Paving project is on hold due to COVID19,  working on getting pipe in at Dix Hill before the paving project
      

5.  SUBDIVISION AND LAND DEVELOPMENT

GARMAN PLANS CT-2019-5- waiting on the NPDES and Sewage permits for this
Schartman subdivision plans were approved, there were questions on Lot #5 and Lot #6, these were not deeded as one lot and were sold separately.  Lot 5 was sold at sheriff sale and lot 6 was sold to Schartman.  They are now trying to sell lot 5 and had concerns about it being land-locked, it is not land-locked.  The township says it has the frontage and as long as it meets the requirements, they consider it an independent building lot

There was an issue with a lot that was sold from the Rock subdivision, there is work going on and they have trucks and equipment crossing the waterway, there are no permits obtained, and according to engineer at the time he said the ground was going to be used for hunting only, there was going to be no building on it.  The Township needs to reach out to conservation district and DEP to find out if this is legal to do without proper permits.
.

6. PUMPING SLIPS- send letters to remind people of pumping slips need turned in
      
       
7.  OLD BUSINESS



8.  NEW BUSINESS
       We are behind on getting payments for our Earned income tax, most of real estate taxes and fire taxes are in

There is no funding in place at this point to help local governments but PSATS is working on getting something passed

Thebes court case is continued to a future date

      

9.     BILLS

          Upon a Reynolds/Lockridge motion the board unanimously approved the bills as 
         presented to the board for their review

10.  ADJOURN

With all business resolved and upon a Reynolds/Burkholder motion the board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 7:28 PM. 


							
Respectfully submitted,


                                                                                                          Diana McPherson
									Secretary/Treasurer



